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The Paris Commission unanimously agreed to adopt those provisions of TWG’s proposal which deal with sources of mercury other than batteries as PARCOM Recommendation 89/3 on Programmes and Measures for Reducing Mercury Discharges from Various Sources (Annex 8). Progress made by Contracting Parties on the basis of this Recommendation will be assessed by the Nineteenth Meeting of TWG in 1992 in time for the information to be reviewed at the Joint Meeting of the Oslo and Paris Commissions at Ministerial level. Contracting Parties were requested to submit their national progress reports by 30 September 1991 to the Secretariat.




PARCOM RECOMMENDATION 89/3





OF 20 JUNE 1989




ON PROGRAMMES AND MEASURES


FOR REDUCING MERCURY DISCHARGES FROM VARIOUS SOURCES

Having regard to the measures agreed by the Paris Commission for reducing mercury discharges from the chlor-alkali industry:

Having regard to the various programmes and measures in PARCOM Decision 85/1 for reducing mercury discharges from sectors other than the chlor-alkali industry;

Recognising the need for further measures to reduce inputs of mercury to Convention waters;

Each Contracting Party to the Paris Convention for the Prevention of Marine Pollution from Land Based Sources AGREES that:

Agricultural products

1.
Where suitable alternatives are available, these should replace mercury-containing pesticides.

Electrical equipment and control instruments

2.
The recycling of mercury used in electrical equipment and control instruments should be carried out where practicable. The use of equipment not containing mercury

should be encouraged whenever suitable replacements are available at comparable cost.

Dentistry

3.
Alternative materials to dental amalgams should be used where appropriate and where excessive cost can be avoided. Surplus or old amalgam should be trapped and separated efficiently, then sent for recovery of the mercury content.

Laboratories

4.
Alternatives to mercury should be used when possible or research should be conducted into procedures to avoid unnecessary use of mercury. The collection, recycling or recovery of mercury used in laboratories should be practised wherever practicable. Any aqueous effluents containing mercury from this type of source should be treated where appropriate.

Emissions to air

5.
Further consideration should be given to the need for and benefit of reductions of mercury in gaseous discharges to the atmosphere.

Decontamination

6.
Consideration should be given to the decontamination of sites which have been historically contaminated with mercury. It will be necessary to demonstrate that such decontamination does not lead to pollution.

Research

7.
Research should continue to be carried out into the effective and efficient treatment of discharges of aqueous effluents from dental practices and on analytical methods for gaseous discharges to the atmosphere.

Follow up action to this Recommendation

8.
National reports on the progress achieved in applying this Recommendation will be submitted to the Paris Commission’s Secretariat by 30 September 1991 for assessment by the Nineteenth Meeting of the Technical Working Group of the Paris Commission in 1992 and the subsequent information of the Joint Meeting of the Oslo and Paris Commissions at Ministerial level.

